Monthly Board Meeting

March 11, 2024 / 6:04 PM / Greeley Ice Haus and Google Meets

ATTFNDFFS

Caitlin Hofstetter Tregoning (president), Bethany Bolling(registrar), Savanna Bennett (secretary), John Ingle (12u blue rep), Darci Hata (scheduler), Jennifer Donnelly Hunter (vice president), Ashley Miller (18u team rep), Kim Barnhill, Chris Barth, Athena Sanchez (14u team rep), Coach Dan Boyer

Online: Ashley Baca (treasurer), Corbin Fitzgibbons (coaching advisor), Jarrod Massey (12u gold team rep)

AGENDA

- Call to order: 6:04 meeting called to order
- Approval of Last Meeting minutes

Bethany moves to approve minutes Jonh Ingle seconds All approved, February minutes approved.

- Reports:
 - o President
 - Would like to thank everyone for stepping up and helping out this season. We had a very successful season that was full of learning opportunities and lots of growth.
 - CRHL- no big updates
 - Centennial cup was a success. 12u blue did not go. 10u had lots of fun, lost all 3 games. 12u gold made it to the semifinals. 14u brought home the banner, played well, fought hard. 18u great weekend, figured things out and got the banner. Jackson had 3 shut outs.
 - o Vice President:
 - Looked at bylaws, they need to be streamlined and matched up to USA hockey guidelines.
 - Throwing around a few fundraiser ideas, possibly before the season gets underway.
 - o Treasurer:
 - March 31st is the cut off for team spending. All unspent money will be rolled over to the general fund on that day.

■ Once team managers are done spending funds, they need to turn in debit cards and checkbooks (if they have one)

■ Balances:

Main: 60630.68
18u: 190.45
14u: 576.54
12u gold: 572.58
12u blue:84.15
10u: 3840.90
8u gold: 1619.32
8u blue: 3159.90

Paid out: coaches, coaching advisors, 8u goals, refs, Drury conference room, Ice Haus. CRHL and centennial cup invoices still need to go out.

Secretary: no updates

- o Registrar:
 - Registration will hopefully open in April/May. Interest form on the website in the mean time for new families.
 - USA hockey award patches submitted but haven't gotten them.
- o Bring to a vote: Switching from Sports Engine to Crossbar.
 - Currently we get sprots engine through our CRHL and CAHA Fees. Downsides to sports engine: It's not easy to use, website is outdated, not mobile friendly, processing fee is 4%
 - Crossbar: no contract, drag and drop website, mobile friendly, we set up the registration forms, includes options for groups within the app, multiple adults can be assigned to a player, \$69 a month, transaction processing fee is 2.9%, game sheets and calendars tie in,

■ Vote:

Jennifer Donnely Hunter moves to vote to we move website to crossbar-Darci seconds the move to crossbar No discussion, all in favor, approved. Bethany will contact crossbar rep and start the process

o Drury:

- Few glitches, learning opportunities. Drury welcomes us back. Rooms nice, staff easy to work with.
- Scheduler
 - Av's update: went great. The av's and CAHA gifted us 2 quick change goalie gears for our 8u teams. They were happy to have a new organization to work with. We will be invited back next year hopefully with a better date.
 - Would like to thank Kim Barnhill for all her knowledge.
 - Email in to Corbin and Carla about scheduling ice times for next year. Looking for extra times incase we have multiple teams.
- Coaching Advisor

- Ice Haus rec league will begin May 7th. 5-8 year olds and 9-13 year olds. Registration is up on the Ice Haus Website. Opens April 7th.
- GYHA summer skate sessions with Corbin has been scheduled. They will be on Sunday June 16 & 30 and August 4 & 11. Cost will be \$60 a player. Registration will be through GYHA.
- Coaches meeting will be in May for both returning coaches and new coaches. Bethany needs time to talk rostering with them.
- Coaching will be discussed more at March work session.
- Corbin's summer camp will be July 29-Aug 2. Registration will open up the month before on Ice Haus website.
- Team Representatives
 - 8U: last game. Kids had a blast it was a great year for 8u blue.
 - 10U: no updates
 - 12U blue: new parents to GYHA have nothing but positive things to say about the season. End of the season bash was great. Everyone happy
 - 12u gold: thank you board for coaching changes. Pershing loved working with the kids. We need full ice next year.
 - 14U: brought home the banner from Mile High Meltdown and Centennial Cup. Lost first game of the play offs. Great year
 - 18U: won Centennial Cup. Learning season. Big step up from 14u-18u. Ashley is willing to be the board rep next season.

New Business

NOTFS

- Coaching survey and end of the season survey will go out soon.
- Dawn from ABL photo. We raised \$230 in family photo session. 10 families participated. Bryn looks forward to it every year. Maybe we can get an earlier date so people can use them for Christmas/New Year's cards.

ACTION ITEMS

1.

NEXT GYHA WORK SESSION

Former UNC locker room will be available. We need to discuss cost and logistics.

NEXT GYHA BOARD MEETING

Monday April 8 at 6pm.